
Cabinet-in-Confidence





Subject: Packaging Impact Consultation RIS

Dear sir/madam

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to your Packaging Impacts Consultation RIS (RIS).  The following are my thoughts:

In my opinion the RIS should have considered more closely cost equity (which parties pay for managing the waste generated).  The economic evaluation appeared to focus on the economy as a whole not the effect on each segment.  

Traditionally local government has been forced to manage packaging waste despite the fact that they neither manufactured nor consumed the product.  I support the concept of extended producer responsibility.  In my opinion the existing Australian Packing Covenant has been a reasonable start.  

In my opinion the best option is Option 2, in particular Option 2(b) Industry Packaging Stewardship. However, if a packaging product cannot be economically recycled or if the recycling rate is below 10% in Australia; then a Mandatory Advance Disposal fee should be considered for that item as it is unfair for other packaging companies to have to cover it.

Option 2(b) is a step up from the current system with a recycling goal of 70% beverage containers by 2020 being reasonable, but still requiring a lot of investment from industry.  Option 2(c) puts too much cost burden on industry.

A major advantage Option 2 has over Options 3 & 4 is that the necessary legislation is already in place.  The reality is that the current federal government is likely to struggle pass new legislation so this path will take a lot longer and be subject to horse trading.  

I think that it may be possible to extend the Industry Packaging Stewardship scheme to New Zealand which would simplify sale of packaging between the countries.

Going forward with Industry Packing Stewardship, there would need to be better promotion of the scheme in the public arena than the Australian Packaging Covenant.  It seems to me that the public unfairly don’t think industry is doing anything about the recycling of packaging and that is why CDS is so popular.

In my opinion, CDS is too narrowly focused on beverage containers and may alter producers to move to non-CDS packaging eg wine casks instead of glass bottles.

I think it is unlikely that South Australia and Northern Territory would replace their CDS with any other system in the near term.

Packaging waste is fairly benign compared to many other waste types, so I do not think it is fair for the packaging industry to be fully accountable for their waste stream when industries that produce more toxic wastes are not fully accountable for their waste streams eg. the paint industry.

Other options to direct recycling will need to be taken into account in the future including composting and waste to energy.  Some packaging waste may be able to be composted or anaerobically digested.  Already some plastic products are designed to be biodegradable.  Paper and cardboard is very biodegradable and can easily be composted.  The other option is thermal waste to energy facilities may be established in the future where paper and plastic would be burnt as a fuel.  The quantities of packaging waste composted or burnt needs to be measured and factored in to the targets.

I think plastics will increase their market share of packaging which will reduce the weight of packaging waste but also reduce the number of items recycled.
 
Regards
Michael Strickland
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